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STATE EMERGENCY RESPONSE COMMISSION 

FINANCE AND BUDGET COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes

March 10, 2015
Members
Robert P. Newnam - Sen. Bruce Ennis - Robert Pritchett - Avery Dalton - John Verdi (conference call)



The March 10, 2015, meeting of the State Emergency Response Commission Finance and Budget Committee was called to order at 0900 by the Chairman Robert P. Newnam.  The attendees were introduced and a quorum was present.  The purpose of the meeting was to review the requests for LEPC, DECON and IT funding requests for FY16.
The Committee used the “Finance Committee Guidelines for Budget Requests” to review the budgets separately, comparing each to the previous year’s budget.
The following are SERC Finance and Budget Committee recommendations for the Fiscal Year 2016 budget.  
1.  The City of Wilmington Local Emergency Planning Committee (LEPC) requested $58,322.17. There was no carryover from last year.  The Committee recommends approving $58,322.17 for the City of Wilmington LEPC Budget.   

2.  The New Castle County LEPC requested $87,591.00.  There is a projected $2,000.00 carryover from previous year.  The Committee recommends approving the request, less the carryover.  The Committee recommends funding of $85,591.00 for the NCC LEPC Budget.  
3.  The Kent County LEPC requested $67,600.00. There is a carryover from last year projected at $25,102.00.  The Committee recommends approving the request, less the carryover.  The Committee recommends funding of $42,498.00 for the Kent County LEPC Budget. 

4.  The Sussex County LEPC requested $72,778.54.  There was no carryover from last year.  The Committee recommends approving $72,778.54 for the Sussex County LEPC Budget.  

5.  The Decon Trailer Committee is not requesting funds for the replenishing of the Maintenance and Equipment Account for FY16.  The Decon Trailer Replacement Account, as approved at the February 2003 SERC meeting recommends that 10% of the fees collected is set aside for replacement.  The committee recommends that a total of $30,000.00 be placed into the account.  Additionally, the Committee recommends that interest from the Fee Holding Account be automatically transferred to the Decon Trailer Replacement Account on a monthly basis.  

6.  The Information and Technology Committee requests $12,911.00, to include continued support for annual maintenance/support for the Tier II Manager System, the cost of the LEPC toll free numbers used by industry to satisfy emergency notification requirements, and newspaper ads for annual publication of LEPC contact information.  The Committee recommends approval of the requested amount.  
Motion by Sen. Bruce C. Ennis seconded by Robert Pritchett to approved the requests.  Motion Carried
Meeting Adjourned – 1005 






